School Social Workers of Idaho

Leadership Team Meeting

February 27, 2014
Attendance:  Valerie Haddon, Jennifer Young, and Delmar Stone (by phone)
I. Leadership Team
a. Chair position is currently open.
b. Two members have expressed some interest in the position.
c. Valerie and Jennifer will continue to solicit a volunteer to fill the position.
II. Spring 2014 Workshop
a. Spring Workshop was canceled due to lack of registration from SSWI members.
b. At the Fall General Membership meeting, members requested a “retreat-like” event that they could also get CEU’s from.  Members asked for a workshop that would help increase SSWI morale and involvement.  Spring Workshop was developed based on feedback from members and designed to only be pertinent to school social workers, which gave us a very small potential audience.  
c. Leadership Team and workshop planning committee with discuss the workshop and barriers we encountered with our membership at the Fall General Membership Meeting (October 2014).
III. NASW Concerns

a. Delmar expressed concerns that SSWI is not utilizing the NASW Chapter Office enough due to our fear of being charged for support.  Leadership team agreed that the money/cost issues continue to come up even though they were addressed last fall when we updated our SSWI Bylaws.
b. Delmar feels the Spring Workshop failed because SSWI did not utilize the support and advertising capabilities of the Chapter Office.
IV. October Conference Update
a. Delmar expressed concern over speaker rate.
b. Conference Planning Committee has partnered with BEA.  BEA will contribute $3000 toward the speaker fees of $4900.  Partnership with BEA limits the amount SSWI can charge for the conference.
c. BSU Jordan Ballroom has been reserved through the School of Social Work.
d. Robin Allen has been asked to do professional development credit.
e. Conference Planning Committee and Leadership Team are offering the conference at a low rate in an effort to build a strong working relationship with the BEA, local schools and districts as well as continue to offer quality, affordable professional development to our members.
V. Other Business

a. SSWI needs to submit an update in writing to the NASW Board Meeting on May 3rd, 2014.
b. Delmar suggested future training topics include Crisis Response and Suicide Prevention.  
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